

PSSA Executive Committee Meeting  
January 21, 2025  
7:30 p.m.

A virtual meeting of the PSSA Executive and Advisory Committees was held on Tuesday, January 21, 2025, at 7:30 p.m.

Those in attendance included:

Don Neilson, President  
Jim Hoffman, Vice President  
Zach Eshbach, Treasurer  
Cathy Parson, Secretary  
Steve Ross, Tournament Director  
Elyse Bryson  
Dave Fish  
Jeff Graupp  
Scott Holdren  
Steve Miller  
Debbie Ohye-Neilson  
Carlette Proukou  
Cody Rahn  
Andy Sukel  
Brett Wells

The meeting was called to order at 7:34 p.m. by Don Neilson.

A motion was made by Zach and seconded by Jim to approve the minutes from the previous meeting. Motion carried.

**President's Report – Don**

**\$2K Monday:** Still working on the rules.

**KI Gunsmith Room:** Project on hold until the Spring.

**PA State Skeet Championship:** A virtual meeting was held with the PA Skeet committee on Monday, January 13. Great interest was shown on both sides. We are still gathering information. Next meeting on Tuesday, January 28.

**Tournament Director Report – Steve**

**Financials:** Steve reported that, as of 1/21/25, our income for the year was \$1,513,000 and our expenses were \$1,571,000 which leaves a loss of \$-58,000.

**Program:** Steve is hoping the program will be ready by the end of January for final review.

**Other:** The DiFabio family would like to sponsor an event in memory of John. Steve will be working with the family to make this happen.

**Trophy Report - Debbie**

Debbie is working on the trophies.

**Camping Committee – Jim, Zach, Carlette, Andy S.**

Carlette is getting the letters ready to send out for leases and rentals.

## **Fundraising – Steve Miller**

**2025 Raffle:** Tickets have been distributed to sell. \$2,160 sold thus far. An option will be added for the raffle tickets. If using the option, 4 tickets for \$20 will be offered. We will get 2,000 more tickets printed for option use.

## **AIM/SCTP/Midway Foundation**

**Coaches Grant:** There is \$1,040 left in the coaches grant. Classes scheduled for January and February 2025.

## **Property R&M**

Randy Parson is still trying to get in touch with the electrician for lower campground improvement.

## **Old Business**

**Euro-Optic Sponsorship Opportunities:** Jim talked with Josh from Euro-Optic and reported that he is excited to work with us.

**Nominating Committee:** Scott Holdren and Jeff Graupp have volunteered to be on the Nominating Committee. We still need 1 more person.

## **Other**

5-stand will be set up at the Keystone, Colonial and State Shoot at the expense of Rick Ott. PSSA will not have any expense in this and all proceeds go to Rick.

Brett Wells offered his assistance to any clubs that are having trouble obtaining insurance.

11 loads of targets are ordered.

**EC/AC Monthly Meetings:** Monthly meetings will be held virtually at 7 p.m. the third Tuesday of every month from September through April unless there is a conflict. Informal interim meetings will be held on the second and fourth Mondays at 7 p.m. now through April. Anyone from the EC, AC and/or other committees may join in on the discussion. Steve will send an invitation via Teams.

The next meeting will be virtual on Tuesday, February 25 at 7:00 p.m. (note change of usual date for this meeting)

Jim moved and Cathy seconded to adjourn at 8:27 p.m.. Motion carried.

Respectively submitted,  
Cathy Parson, PSSA secretary